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September 7, 2023 

Dear HCS Community: 

Call 211 for Help: From time to time we all need help.  211 is available throughout the United States.  If 

you need help with food, transportation, utilities, Personal Care, Healthcare, clothing, employment, housing, 

etc., simply dial 211 on your phone and enter your zip code.  Help is just a three-digit dial away.   

HCS Students Demonstrate Increased Proficiency on State Assessments:  HCS students demonstrated 

increased proficiency in 19 of 24 tested areas and stayed the same in one area.  While these scores are 

rewarding to share, district staff will focus on 8th grade Science and 10th grade math while supporting 

students and staff in all curriculum areas.  As always, we will continue to work toward getting better.     



High School Competitive Cheer Coach Honored:  Ms. Candance Fahr was named Competitive Cheer 

Coach of the Year by the Michigan High School Athletic Coach Association.   Congratulations! 

 

 
 

Coaching for Parents Available:  Last year, I shared the ParentGuidance.org website and information 

which can be found on our website.  Below you will find a QR code that can help you with your search for 

help if needed.  This opportunity is brought to you by the Livingston County public schools and the 

Livingston Educational Service Agency.   

 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Chuck Hughes 

 

 

“We are not bestowed with inherently good or bad lives. We are granted a life, and it is within our control 

to determine whether it becomes good or bad.” 

Marcus Aurelius 


